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Emerging Technology Center Meeting

August 16, 2006

Those present:




By phone:
Mr. Rich Overmoyer-GSP Consulting

Mr. Ernie Dianastasis

Ms. Michelle Castro-GSP Consulting

Mr. John Andrade

Mr. Kyle Buzzard




Mr. Mark Gunderson

Ms. Veronica Richardson



Mr. Matt Swanson

Ms. Karley Barnes




Mr. David Atadan




Ms. Judy McKinney-Cherry





Ms. Kim Gomes

LOCATION:  Delaware Economic Development Office (“DEDO”), Large Conference Room, 99 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware.

TIME:  2:00 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 2:09 P.M. by Ms. Karley Barnes, DEDO on Wednesday, July 12, 2006.

The meeting began with a brief review of DEDO’s meeting with First State Innovation, (FSI) on August 8, 2006.  It was stated that both groups want to focus in on getting and end to end solution that will be in the best interest for Delaware.  It was stated that much of the work that needs to be done, needs to be at the grassroots level and there are many steps between the beginning and the end product.  The consensus was to look at the population of the state that wants new growth so that the ETC could focus on how to promote growth of entrepreneurs.  During their meeting it was agreed that the ETC would focus on the building the ground swell and getting the word out about the movement.  FSI would focus on opportunities to bring to capitalization.  The plan is to have FSI roll out first; within the next 3 to 4 weeks then have the ETC roll out within a few months after that.  It is understood that the ETC will have close involvement with First State Innovation and vice versa.
The plan is to have First State Innovation and the ETC operate as two separate groups that will provide services that intertwine but are unique to each organization.  It is a possibility that the two organizations may merge in the future, but will operate separately now.   It was stated that it is important that the ETC is aligned with the original RFP and to make sure it’s work does not overlap with FSI.  It was agreed that it is important that the rollout is a coordinated effort and to plan a comprehensive list of FAQ’s.  It was agreed that after the FSI rollout it would be important to have a press announcement prepared stated that the ETC advisory board had approved the business plan and had approved the Executive Director job description.  It would also be announced at that time that the ETC would be accepting applications for the position.
It was agreed that the ETC will work with FSI to create a document showing the differences between the organizations and emphasizing that both are important to the State.  Both agreed that is was important to carefully plan the delivery of both roll outs and to have a clear message prepared.  Press efforts for both events also need to be coordinated.  It was stated that this information would be reviewed with the members that served on both advisory boards.
It was stated that there is the expectation that angel networking will be part of ETC and it will be important to be cognizant of the reporting efforts.  It was commented that DEDO and the ETC has accountability to meet the performance metrics outlined in the enabling legislation.
It was agreed that once a clear model is created both groups could mark it up and decide what stays and what doesn’t and what areas need clarification.  This process could be done via e-mail with and finalized by conference call.

It was stated that FSI intends to make a press release on September 15, 2006 and their first board meeting will be held in October.

It was stated that there will be two separate announcements; one announcing FSI and the other announcing the ETC.  The announcements will be made in such a way that there is a clear definition of what is going on with each organization.

It was stated that the roll outs need to be done so that they clearly illustrate how they are tied to the Governor’s New Economy Initiative and that these organizations will focus on those goals.  It was stated that it is important to convey the message that these organizations are ready to compete in a global economy and this is a world class initiative.

It was asked if members of the ETC advisory board would be willing to assist with the interviews for the Executive Director.  The applicants will have been screened down to five or six possible candidates before the board will be asked to assist with the final screening.  Due diligence would have been conducted before the board members are asked to assist with the interview process.  It was stated that this is not a management job; development capabilities would be crucial as the director the ETC must be able to recognize spin out and start out opportunities.  This person will be expected to start the ETC and run it.  They must be aggressive and proactive on front end.  Clear expectations will be outlined prior to the opening announcement.

The advisory board is asked to review the ETC business plan drafted by GSP Consulting and to have any revisions to Rich Overmoyer by August 25.  The goal is to have all board members and appropriate DEDO staff armed with as much information as possible to answer questions that will arise once the two organizations are rolled out.

At this juncture, it was asked if there were any concerns with the business plan or suggestions.  A concern was voiced as to how the entrepreneurs would be identified and how would they be brought out of the “woodwork.”  It was stated that this would be accomplished by boot camps and business plan competitions.  This plan would hopefully garner many responses with possibly only one business plan that would be close to capitalization with the remainder being individuals that would need more “hands on” attention.  A comment was made that there might be clarification of that plan needed in the final business plan.  

It was agreed to get comments and concerns regarding the ETC business plan to Rich Overmoyer and that final discussions regarding revisions could be done via conference call.  The same path would be taken to finalize the job description for the Executive Director of the ETC. 

A final call was made for questions and comments.  There were none. 
ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 2:46 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

Veronica Richardson, Secretary


